

OFFICE OF THE REGISTRAR NEWSLETTER

IMPORTANT DATES

November 2: Student registration appointment times available on the web

November 2: Spring 2021 schedule of clas-

ses available on the web

November 3: Last day to withdraw from course(s); grade subject to withdrawal policy November 4: Last day to add or drop a course for second half term with no grade @ 11:59pm

November 4: Unsatisfactory web grading access available for second half term November 19: Unsatisfactory grades due on the web by noon for second half term November 23: Last day to withdraw from a course(s) for second half term; grade subject

November 26-28: Thanksgiving break - no classes

to withdrawal policy @ 11:59pm

November 26-27: Thanksgiving break - University closed

November 28: Optional reschedule date for possible interruptions

November 30: All classes resume online November 30: Registration for spring 2021 begins

November 30: Faculty final web grading access available

DAY OF REMEMBRANCE - APRIL 30, 2021

This day is set aside to remember the events that occurred on April 30, 2019. No classes will meet on this day. Classes normally scheduled for this day will be required to follow the Schedule Interruptions Guidelines for making up coursework.

CURRICULUM PROPOSALS

The Office of the Registrar staff are available for consultation, if you have questions about prospective curriculum changes. Sometimes talking through a prospective change will ensure that the degree audit and Banner are set up correctly and align to the objectives for the proposed change. We offer a second pair of eyes if you're interested, before submitting to Curriculog.

UPDATED SPRING 2021 CALENDAR

Click here for the updated calendar

SUB/WAIVER SUBMISSION

If you have substitutions or waivers to submit on behalf of your students, now is the time to submit. It is not recommended to wait until the end of term.

Number of Undergraduate DegreeWorks Audits, not equal to 98% or 100%, for fall 2020 graduation applicants.

College of Arts & Architecture	6
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences	251
College of Business	38
College of Computing & Informatics	68
College of Education	24
College of Engineering	90
College of Health & Human Services	24

400.1.5[R] FOSTERING UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT SUCCESS (FUSS) POLICY UPDATE

https://www.northcarolina.edu/apps/policy/index.php?section=400.1.5%5BR%5D Withdrawals: Course withdrawals taken during the 2020 spring semester, 2020 fall semester, or 2021 spring semester due to the COVID-19 pandemic shall be considered taken due to serious extenuating circumstances.

Grade Replacements: Courses taken during the 2020 spring semester, 2020 fall semester, or 2021 spring semester shall not count against the maximum number of allowable exclusions/replacements due to the impacts of COVID-19.

The Provost has requested that programs, with repeat attempt rules in place for progression courses, DO NOT count W grades taken in fall 2020 as attempts under the repeat attempt rules.

PASS/NO CREDIT (P/N) GRADING PROVISION FOR FALL 2020 APPROVED (UNDERGRADUATE COURSES ONLY)

While the details are still being worked out as to how this option will unfold, the specifics are still being worked out. A few ideas being considered:

- 1. Certain critical progression courses will be excluded. Should this be approved, colleges will be contacted for help in identifying these.
- 2. Two (2) course election limit
- 3. P/N election prior to knowing the final standard grade in the course.

First half-term courses, having already awarded grades, and early entry graduate courses will be ineligible for P/N election. The 19 students who elected P/N prior to the drop/add deadline and the 1,211 students who are enrolled in courses designed with P/N grading will be able to elect two (2) additional courses for P/N, if the two (2) course limit is approved.

The Office of the Registrar and OneIT have already begun to brainstorm how this will be implemented. The Office of the Registrar has also requested to extend the open grading window to open on December 15, instead of November 30 to allow more time for development of an election tool. No decision has been made at this point. As details are approved, we will ensure that this fall's election tool meets the established needs of the University.

WHO ARE YOU GOING TO CALL? HOW CAN WE HELP?